Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization
Friday, 13 March 2009

Present: Ball, Hickey, Mihalopoulos, Orf, Peters, Sanford, Shevy, Siles, Stunkard
Absent:  None. 
Excused: Goodrich, Mowafy, Yang
Chair Orf called the meeting to order at 11:10.

Discussion with Carl Holm, director of student housing
International students are handled like other students; they reside with other U.S. students – international students and their home universities indicated they did not want to come here to live with each other, isolated from the rest of the students.
Residence halls are available for Thanksgiving and Winter mid-semester breaks, but not over Winter break. They could staff some residence halls differently to keep a resident hall open, but there are other issues such as snow removal, dining services, other…
Challenges that international students have faced: Cultural behavior conflicting with American roommates; Differing concerns with privacy.
Needs: Providing housing, which requires extra staffing, coordinate with grounds such as snow removal, food services – beef up the kitchens, extra training for staff.
There is a capacity of approximately 2620 students in residence halls; around 280 students per building. There is no upper age limit for living in university housing. Some all-male, all-female housing is available.
Summer housing available in Spooner Hall, students can also use single student apartments. Summer conferences and orientation take up a lot of space.

NMU could accommodate visiting faculty and staff in university apartments, but the apartments should be used for a full semester. If a faculty member leaves mid-semester, the apartment will often sit empty the remainder of the semester.
Holm asked that we keep this dialog open so resident housing can adapt in advance as situations change.
Minutes from the 13 Feb 09 meeting were unanimously approved with no changes.

Reports:


A. Chair

Orf presented the COI International Studies Program status report at faculty senate. 
Orf will attend an AQIP preparatory meeting March 17th.
Another AQIP prep meeting will be held 3/25/09, 4:15 p.m. in the Mead Auditorium.
Orf will meet with AQIP 3/27.
Orf handed out two internationalization books on CD. COI should look at the books and come up with ideas for our ideal vision of an internationalized campus.


B. Secretary

Shevy has posted previous meeting COI minutes and reports on the COI Web site.

C. Executive Director of International Programs

The number of domestic students is expected to increase slightly next year. 
Recruitment team has visited Canada, Latin America, Asia and Middle Eastern areas. They are learning recruiting techniques used by our competitors and will present their findings to the Provost. They plan to continue tours and hope to increase the number of international students on campus.
International Programs contacted seven universities in China during November. Three or four have sent signed agreements to exchange students, information, etc. with our university. One wants to develop a dual program – students will study a number of years at both NMU and the Chinese university, and have the ability to earn a degree from both universities. At least some of the liberal studies requirements will be done in China.

The number of study abroad students will decline this year, due to the economy. It is also happening at other universities. International Programs is working on ways to reduce cost of study abroad. They will also start using the recent gift to the university to form 15 grants at $3000 each offered to students from U.P. counties.

International Programs is working on two Title 6 grants.
The Obama stimulus package will result in funding for previously rejected grants across the country. $133 million is projected for internationalization projects. $750 million may also become available for rural and agricultural development in countries.


The Provost approved funding for next year’s visiting scholars. International Programs will be asking for proposals soon. The funding will pay all expenses for bringing an international scholar to campus for a few days.
The International Programs Photo contest is coming soon for faculty and students.
All Nations Club – food festival at Jacobetti Center , Sunday 3/22, 11 am – 3 pm.

New Business
Further discussion on meeting the needs of International Students on Campus. General comments made and issues raised: 
Siles recommends hearing from the people who do this work already (John and Angie). We’ll invite them to our next meeting to find out what’s being done and then address what is missing.
If NMU is primarily a commuter campus, what can we do for the international students stuck on campus? What is going on for them?

To facilitate community relations with foreign students, there needs to be a “critical mass” – enough students to justify devoting a person who can contact, for example, local Muslim professionals and request their support for a group of Muslim students.

What can we do to support Muslims? There isn’t a mosque in town. Some universities will create a specific prayer room on campus.

Could we pair a foreign student with a domestic student where they participate in activities together each week? 

Could we create tours for learning local culture (e.g., like the tour of the Copper Country the Provost provided for new faculty)?
Others with whom we should talk: Admissions office, Registrar, Dining Services, interfaith forum and Muslim representatives from the community. 
Some universities with whom we’ve signed agreements state that they want us to treat their students as we would treat any other student.

How are we preparing our own students for an international campus? How are we preparing our faculty and staff?

What is the ethnic and cultural diversity committee up to? Are they working on issues related to the ones we’re considering? Perhaps we can learn from and help one another.
OUTLook has established NEST, the new LGBTQA Resource Center on NMU's campus. It's located at 3001 Hedgcock in the MERC Office across from Temaki and Tea.
Discussion of Best Practices in Internationalizing the Campus

We want to start brainstorming about what we want in an internationalized campus.
We want to develop a best practices Web site.

We could start by prioritizing – what practices do we need to address first? We’ll discuss this next meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 12:34 p.m.

Submitted by Mark Shevy, COI Secretary
